
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

Public Notice of Comment Resetting State-Determined Performance Levels Under the Strengthening Career 
and Technical Education for the 21st Century Act (Perkins V) 

 
The Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction (WDPI) is seeking to revise the state-determined levels of 
performance for core indicators of performance as part of the Strengthening Career and Technical 
Education for the 21st Century Act (Perkins V). The initial state-determined performance levels were 
outlined in the Wisconsin Perkins V State Plan. 
 
Pursuant to Sec. 113(b)(3)(A)(iii) of the Act, states may redefine their performance levels if unanticipated 
circumstances arise. Revisions to the initial performance indicators were approved in August 2021. Due to 
the on-going disruption caused by the coronavirus pandemic, the state is proposing to further revise the 
following state determined level of performance (with corresponding numbers aligned to federal 
references): 
 

- 5S3: Work-based Learning Participation: The percentage of CTE concentrators graduating from 
high school who have participated in work-based learning. 

 
Further pursuant to the Act, the WDPI is required to provide an opportunity for the public to comment 
on its intent to revise its performance levels. 
 

Written Comments 

 
Public comment on the information described above may be submitted by using the WDPI’s form for 
submitting comment at https://forms.gle/ToYSzx5PHA6a9BNk6. Questions or additional comments may 
be accepted by using the contact information below. Written comments should be submitted no later than 
5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, April 27, 2022, to receive consideration. 
 

Agency Contact Person 

 
Sharon Wendt 
Career & Technical Education Team Division for Academic Excellence Department of Public 
Instruction 125 South Webster Street 
P.O. Box 7841 
Madison, WI 53707-7841 sharon.wendt@dpi.wi.gov 
 
 

https://forms.gle/ToYSzx5PHA6a9BNk6
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